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Martin, David C.

From: Fox, David

Sent: Monday, March 01, 2010 11:02 AM
" To: Martin, David C.

Cc: Major, Ken

Subject; Docket No. 395, East Haddam
importance: Low

The DEP has one observation concerning the location of the Devil’s Hopyard North facility on the
grounds of the East Haddam Gun Club. If the tower, equipment compound or access road will be sited
in an area that might contain a significant amount of spent ammunition, for example a former practice
range or other area of concentrated shooting, the potential presence of lead contamination in the soil
should be considered in the Development & Management Plan. If lead is a concern, the potential to
mobilize contamination should be taken into account in designing any stormwater management system

and appropriate handling of soils during construction should be included in the construction
specifications.

Daid J. Fox

Senior Environmental Analyst
Department of Environmental Protection
Office of Environmental Review

79 Elm St.

Hartford, CT 06106-5127

Voice: 860-424-4111
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